
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  December 9th, 2022 

Fatal Traffic Crash  
Bloomington, IL - On Friday, 12/09/2022, at approximately 7:02 p.m., Bloomington 
police officers were dispatched to the area of the Ireland Grove Road and Hershey Road, 
for a traffic crash.   
 
The driver was pronounced deceased on scene.  
 
Please avoid the area as officers are still on scene.  
 
The circumstances behind this incident are still pending investigation by the Bloomington 
Police Department and the McLean County Coroner's office. Anyone with information should 
contact the Bloomington Police Department at 309-820-8888. 
 
 
 

### 
 

If you wish to submit a tip and remain anonymous, please contact the Crime & Intelligence Analysis Unit (CIAU) 
at (309)-434-2963 or email CIAU@cityblm.org. The CIAU office is staffed from 8am-4:30pm, weekdays. If no 
one is available to answer your call, please leave the information on the voicemail or send it by e-mail. 
 

 

Media Contacts:  
Coroner - Dr. Kathleen Yoder        Officer Brandt Parsley 
104 W. Front Street         Bloomington Police Department 
P.O. Box 2400          305 S. East St. 
Bloomington, IL 61701         Bloomington, IL 
Phone: (309) 888-5210         Phone: (309)-434-2355 
   


